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Feb. 8, 2013

Sen. Clayton Hee

Senate Judiciary Committee

State Capitol

Honolulu, HI

Re: Senate Bill 465

Sen. Hee and Committee Members:

I am Stirling Morita, president of the Hawaii chapter of the Society of Professional Journalists. I am testifying in opposition to this measure popularly dubbed the “Paparazzi bill.” It should be called “Anybody with a Camera bill.”

SB 465 would affect far more people than just paparazzi – from conventional TV and print photographers to a tourist taking pictures with a cell phone.

This bill is overly broad and vague, and most likely unconstitutional. What are the definitions of the following terms: offensive to a reasonable person, personal and familial activities, reasonable expectation of privacy? What is offensive to one person may not be offensive to another; what is personal to one person may not be personal to another.

Would a celebrity playing with his family on a public beach be able to sue? Or a celebrity walking nude on a public sidewalk?

This bill sets up a constructive invasion of privacy for an image taken anyplace, any time in Hawaii.

The conventional media oppose this measure, not because they want to intrude on a celebrity’s privacy. The bill would expose publications and other outlets to unneeded lawsuits.
According to the Reporters Committee for Freedom of the Press, the New York Times and ABC News faced lawsuits under the California so-called anti-paparazzi law. ABC News was conducting an undercover investigation of a Hollywood  casting company, the RCFP said.

Current state criminal and civil laws already provide a course of action for invasion of privacy, trespass and harassment. We firmly believe this bill is not needed.

If you are inclined to move this bill, we ask that you remove the preamble. It is sad to see a bill saying that people’s First Amendment rights should be given away so more celebrities would want to buy homes on Maui.

Before you say yes to this bill, please keep in mind it could affect you the next time you take a photo with your cell phone or home camera.

Thank you for your time and attention,
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